
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 8 JUNE 2006


COS.59/06
BEST VALUE PERFORMANCE PLAN 2006/07 – BEST VALUE PERFOMANCE INDICATORS (BVPIS) OUTTURN

The Executive on 25 May 2006 (EX.098/06) had considered a report containing details of the Council’s performance against the Best Value Performance Indicators for 2005/06.  This information had been referred to all the Overview and Scrutiny Committees for comment, with the outcome reported back to the Executive at a special meeting on 26 June 2006 and then  to a Special Council Meeting on 29 June 2006.

The Head of Policy and Performance Services, Ms Curr, presented report PPP.20/06 which contained the information on the Council’s performance for 2005/06 as measured by the Best Value and Local Performance Indicators for that year.  She reminded Members that the Committee on 30 March 2006 (COS.41/06) had already commented on the initial draft of the text of the Best Value Performance Plan. 

In considering the performance information Members made the following comments and observations:

(a)
Paragraph 2.3 – the final sentence states “In some service areas, targets for 2008/09 are outstanding.  For many service areas, more stretching targets will be set for 2006 – 2009 than those currently appearing in the tables”.  Members queried the need for this sentence.

(b)
The graphs on “On and off target analysis” were inconsistent in colouring used, as orange was used for “off target” in one graph and red in another.  It was suggested that red should be used for both graphs.

(c)
LP 112 – Cost of Street Cleaning per household – Members queried why the trend was marked as “Deteriorating” when the Council in 2005/06 had achieved a cost which was below the target.  

Ms Curr responded that the trend was identified as deteriorating as it was based on a comparison with the performance in the previous year.  In comparing performance in 2004/05 to 2005/06, the cost had gone up and therefore the trend was deteriorating, even though the target for the year had been met.

(d)
LP 12 – Number of Claimants visited in the year - Members found this confusing as the actual performance was 100.27 and they did not understand how there could be 0.27 of a visit.  Again it was highlighted as “Deteriorating” although the target had been met.  

Members accepted that it could be seen as deteriorating when compared with the previous year’s performance but stated that Members of the public may find this confusing.

(e)
BV 16b – Working Age (18 – 65) People with Disabilities – A Member commented that the figures may not be accurate as some people may be reluctant to record that they have a disability.  Ms Curr responded that this has been highlighted for the target to be reviewed and that the Head of Member Support and Employee Services was looking at this in more detail.  

(f)
BV 127a – Violent Crime per year per 1,000 population.  The comments stated that there was increased reporting and recording on less serious violent crime offences.  A Member queried how Officers knew that there was increased reporting.  

Mr O’Keefe, Community Safety Development Officer, advised that this had been established from word of mouth from Police officers.  Officers had reported from their direct experience on the ground that it appeared that people were becoming more comfortable with reporting and recording crimes.

(g)
BV 180ai and 180aii in relation to Energy Consumption and Environmental Performance of the Council - Members queried what was happening to improve performance in this area.  Ms Curr responded that an audit of the Council’s environmental performance was being undertaken.  BV180 is now deleted and less complex performance indicators were being designed to measure the Council’s energy consumption.

Mr Battersby, Director of Community Services, advised that he would be reporting to the Executive in July 2006 on ways of reducing energy usage in Council buildings.

(h)
BV 226b – Percentage spent on advice/guidance service on two organisations with CLS quality mark – This was marked as “deteriorating” and there appeared to have been a 10% decrease in the percentage spent on advice/guidance services.  Members queried why there had been this reduction.  Ms Curr advised that she could not provide a response at that time but would speak to the relevant Service Manager and provide a written response to Members on this issue.

(i)
BV 219c – Percentage of Conservation areas with management proposals – The comments were that “targets are based on the number of Conservation areas being reviewed or designated and workload”.  Further clarification was sought on this indicator.  Ms Curr advised that she would seek clarification from the Planning Officers on this indicator and the comments attached to it and that she would provide this in a written response to Members.

(j)
BV 183i – Average length of stay in B&B (weeks, families and pregnant women) – A Member queried what was being done to reduce these figures and to reduce overall homelessness figures.  

Ms Curr responded that since December 2005 the Council had not needed to use Bed and Breakfast accommodation and they were hoping they would not have to use this again in the future.  The length of stay in Hostels was being addressed as part of the Homelessness Action Plan and work was being undertaken with Impact Housing Association, Social Services and the Supporting People Team to address the length of Hostel stays.

The Chairman commented that Members would have the opportunity to consider the Homelessness Action Plan at a workshop on Phase II of the Action Plan to be held later in the year.

RESOLVED – (1)
That the Head of Policy and Performance Services provide written responses to Members in relation to the question raised on BV 226b and BV 219c as detailed above.

(2)
The Committee has some concerns that the performance information may not always be clear and understandable for the public.  It is important that members of the public are able to understand and interpret data correctly.  Concerns had been identified by the Committee in relation to the lack of clarity over the use of “deteriorating trend” on some indicators and this should be taken on board by officers and examined further before the document is finalised.  

(3)
The Committee, although it is used to exception based reporting on a quarterly basis, recognises that this document is produced for a different purpose and understands why the format is therefore different.

(4)
The Committee welcomes the process used this year for development of the Best Value Performance Plan and for consultation with the Overview and Scrutiny Committees.  The process has been better than the one used in previous years and the Committee hope that this process will be continued for future years.







